
 
Share Your News 

For future reference, here are the 
deadlines for submitting content for the 
monthly newsletters.  Stay in touch!  Send 
articles to me as a Word document or 
simply in the body of an email. 
Send to: juanitalvl@icloud.com 

Please call if you have any questions. 
Juanita Cisneros 970-663-3642 

 

 Month Content Deadline 
 January December 9 
 February January 20 
 March  February 17 
 April  March 24 
 May  April 21 
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REMINDER 

 
According to Philo by-laws, the an-
nual dues are to be paid no later than 
the November meeting. Please re-
member to bring your payment to the 
meeting. 
 
Make check payable to Philo.   
Active member dues remain at $35 
and Honorary member dues at $15. 
 
If you prefer, you can drop a check in 
the mail. 
Mailing address is: 
Philo 
P.O.Box 484 
Loveland, CO  
80539 
 
Members who have achieved Emeri-
tus status (35 + years in the organiza-
tion) are not required to pay any dues 
but donations are always greatly ap-
preciated. 
 
Mary Starck 
Philo Treasurer 
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Message From Our President 
 

Members, procrastinated writing my article because I always want to be positive in all 
my presentations. So, just let me get this out of the way, and I will be positive again. 

First, I left our last meeting with a heavy heart. I did not think we had a positive and 
fruitful meeting. When people talk out of turn, interrupt and talk over others, it is not 
beneficial and I don’t think we get the most out of the different view points that are 
presented. We will always have opinions that may not be the same as other’s. That is 
a good thing, because we have a chance to hear various thoughts on a subject. Just be-
cause we may not agree does not mean we need to be adversarial. When we have so 
much turmoil and commotion that the secretary can’t even keep up with the motions, 
seconds, what is on the table, etc., we need to slow down and keep our comments in 
order. I don’t want to belabor this at all. We are all grown up women with wonderful 
talents among us, so we need to work together in a spirit of “Harmony, Kindness, and 
Forbearance” to find the best solution for Philo when we have a question or an issue. 

That being said, let’s move on to more positive things! The Chamber of Commerce 
will be having their Annual Dinner on January 19 at Ellis Ranch. They give out their 
awards at that event. I am nominating The Loveland Philomatheon Club for the Non 
Profit of the Year award. I think it would be great to win that for our 100 Year Anni-
versary! 

As of this time, I don’t know what the Dine Out With Heart proceeds ended up to be, 
but I know the committee put a lot of effort and time into making it a big success. I 
know I personally went out to support the cause 3 times during the event! I am sure 
other Philo members did, and I hope many, many others in Loveland supported Dine 
Out With Heart. 

This is the month that we focus on being “Thankful”. Thankful that we live in a won-
derful country, thankful for our families, thankful for our work and our health, thank-
ful for our friends, thankful for the opportunity to be part of Philo and able to help all 
the people that we can throughout the year. Thankful for all of you and what you 
bring to the table as members! Thank you! 

Best Regards, 

Miki Roth 

“The World is full of good people. Even if you can’t find one, be one.” 
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100th Year Anniversary  
  

 Thank you to Business After Hours Committee, Diane Meuret, Mary Ann Lane and 
Anne Anderson and all of the Philo members that contributed food to help make the October 
Fest event at First Bank a huge success.   
 Committee members had the help of Charlotte Schmidt, Schmidt's Bakery, to make 83  
Krautburgers in Kathy Loken's kitchen.  Lots of flour and laughter!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SAVE THE DATES: 
 
 January 9, 2018       Philo History, history from each decade and release of the  
                                              Anniversary Video 
 

 May 8, 2018             Spring dinner and member anniversary celebration 
 

 October 20, 2018     Community Event 
                                                         Ellis Ranch 
                                                                Benefiting Alternative to Violence 
 

Give thanks for the opportunity to continue a legacy of giving and love 
started 100 Years Ago!!!! 

Pictured: Diane Meuret, Mary Ann Lane, Charlotte 
Schmidt and Anne Anderson 
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Sunshine Committee 

Stacey Kersley  4 Kathie Lizardi  14 

Peggy Pellizzari  5 Toni Wallace  15 

Gloria Grotzinger  6 Dianna Boehner  19 

Judy Quadhamer  6 Marilyn Heth  20 

Leonie Shannon  6 Sue Lussenhop  22 

Pam Stevens  9 Cathy Carroll  26 

Cindy Kurtz  11 Sharon Sheets  26 

Betty Brammer  13 Lisbeth Sethre  28 
  

  

  

  

 
 

 

  

  

November  

 

Philo 2017 Canned Food Drive  
 

Dates to Remember: 
 
 Nov. 3  Empty boxes delivered to schools 
 
 Nov. 6-Dec. 6  Students bring canned food items to school 
 
 Dec. 7  Full boxes are picked up 
 
 Dec. 8  Food items are sorted , Philo members pick up food  
     in evening 

 
 Nancy Roe’s mother-in-law passed away.   Send concerned thoughts her way.        
Please remember to text, call or email us if you know of a Philo members’  
troubles or hear of a happy occasion!  Both are important to Sunshine! 
Chair:  Betty Brammer—brammerbetty@gmail.com  970-412-0465 
Co-Chair—malane814@yahoo.com  970-690-9845 
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FROM THE HISTORIAN--Linda Stangel 
     

Did you know that you can look at all of the documents that I have cre-
ated or collected about Philo's history? 
    On the Members-Only web page, you will find a "File Cabinet" icon that 
will give you access to the newspaper articles, scrapbook summaries, 
and membership lists that I have compiled.  You will also find Meeting 
Minute Archives from 2008-2011 and Newsletter Archives from 2005-
2011. 
    Unfortunately, we have no scrapbooks since 2007.  In the digital age, 
the scrapbooks seem inconvenient and irrelevant.  However, gathering 
and storing materials is complicated by changing technologies and di-
verse software/hardware.  As Historian, I have no materials from the 
last ten years. 
    Many of you have taken photos of your committees or created slide-
shows for the Spring Dinner.  If you have any photos or files that would be 
appropriate for a digital library, please forward them to me 
[lindastangel@gmail.com]. News clippings and other print material are 
also welcome. 
    We have a rich history of community service and lasting friend-
ships.  Let's make an effort to preserve the present and be part of Philo's 
legacy.  

 

SHOPPING EXTRAVAGANZA 
 

 We all had a wonderful time at the Extravaganza.  We enjoyed  
visiting with friends, shopping, lunch, cupcakes, wine, hand massages 
and paraffin dip.  They gave out 50% more prizes this year in the raffle.   
Jessica, the Outlet Mall coordinator, said this was our best Extravaganza 
to date and that should translate into more money for Philo.  We’ll have 
our final numbers at our November meeting. 

 Thanks to all who helped by buying tickets or making a donation. A  
special thanks to Juanita Cisneros and Marthann Dallen for helping to 
sell tickets at the meetings and to Betty Brammer and Marge McCoy for  
working a shift in the cupcake room. 
 

Please return your empty jelly jars.   
Enjoying my chocolate, 
Kay Robinson, Chairman 


